Friend of Darwen Cemetery Chairman’s Annual Report 2015

 – held at DACA Wednesday 29th April 2015 at 7pm.

We hope to gain approval for our Heritage Lottery Bid and start work on the Structure this summer. Thanks are due to our President, Steve Davies, and his FODC team. Our appreciation goes to the contractors for their plans, and also to Helen Ashby for drawing the bid together. When all these efforts come to fruition, we will honour in perpetuity the service men and women buried in Darwen Cemetery, those buried in cemeteries elsewhere and all those who served in various capacities.
 
During 2014, the volunteers have put in hundreds of hours of work maintaining and conserving the Cemetery. Each year, Mick Walsh produces a full work strategy for general maintenance. Many young people have been involved. We have almost finished renovating Section D1 to near-original condition. 
 
We are currently renovating footpaths in the Nature Garden, thanks to donations from the Lloyd Trust and the Leach Trust. And next week, work will start on repairing and repainting the Lark Street gates, thanks to a contribution from Crown Awards. 
 
Our remembrance services in November were well attended. Tony Foster did some sterling work discovering the missing names on the Redearth Road war memorial, and a replacement memorial has now been unveiled in the Cemetery, thanks to a generous donation from Mrs Hampson. Brent Stevenson has again been invaluable for his advice and support.
 
We acknowledge the help we have received from Blackburn with Darwen council, especially Margaret Keighley (who has just left), the Cemetery staff and the Your Call team. 
 
Finally, thanks are due to all the Trustees and volunteers for the hours they have put in to continue improving Darwen Cemetery.
John East Chair FODC Wednesday 29th April 2015
